

## VERMONT ARCHAEOLOGICAL SOCIETY

January 2011

# The Vermont Archaeological Society Electronic Newsletter

Greetings!



# 2011 Archaeology Field School June 27-July 8

Special Opportunity for students ages 16 through adult

Search for the secrets of the past by participating in a real archaeological excavation! Join Strawbery Banke's Archaeology Department to excavate the grounds of the 1762 Chase House site to gather information about its former kitchen ell, barn and privy.

Students in the Archaeology Field School work alongside professional archaeologists, preservationists, curators, and historians, exploring the site with volunteers and students of all ages. Learn approved excavation techniques and be part of a team, unearthing information about four centuries of neighborhood life. This two-week, intensive experience includes fieldwork, lab work, object handling and identification, tours, activities, and instruction. The Archeological Field School is a valuable opportunity for career exploration as well as a fun outdoor learning experience!

#### **REGISTRATION:**

Pre-registration is required for all programs.

Registration will begin on Tuesday, February 1, 2011.

\$400 members/\$500 nonmembers

Direct questions to : Sheila Charles, Strawbery Banke Museum Archaeologist

### **VAS Spring Meeting**

Issue: III-1

The VAS Spring meeting will be held at the United Methodist Church in Springfield, Vermont on April 30, 2011.

This will be a joint meeting with the New Hampshire Archaeological Society.

Additional information and an agenda will be available soon. Please mark your calendars and plan to attend what is shaping up to be an interesting and informative session.

### Vermont Council on Native American Affairs

The VCNAA recently submitted to the legislature their approval for recognition of both the Elnu Abenaki Tribe and the Nulhegan Band of the Coosuk Abenaki Nation.

Approval for recognition for the Koasek of the Koas was put off until the final report could be submitted to the committee.

Additional information on the process can be found at

http://vcnaa.vermont.gov

Preferred contact method - Email: <a href="mailto:scharles@strawberybanke.org">scharles@strawberybanke.org</a>

Phone: 603-422-7521



### **NEW HAMPSHIRE SCRAP**

### 2011 Summer Field School

### Research at the Jefferson VI Paleoindian Site July 26 - August 5

The 2011 SCRAP summer field school in prehistoric archaeology will return to the Israel River Complex in Jefferson, NH. Reconnaissance there by SCRAP volunteers in July 2010 discovered a Paleoindian site in close proximity to the Jefferson IV and Jefferson V Paleoindian sites and the 2011 field school will build on this discovery.

The field school will focus on both detailed block excavation and expanded survey to explore the possibility of recording additional components. In addition, there will be a special emphasis on public outreach with tours and special presentations in the community.

Field school participants will be taught field recovery, documentation and artifact identification skills as well as basic field laboratory work. Students will also be taught basics of field mapping and related environmental recordation.

The field school is structured in three sessions, each two weeks long: June 26 to July 8, July 10 to July 22 and July 24 to August 5. Fieldwork will take place daily on weekdays from 8 AM to 4 PM, with occasional field trips to sites in the vicinity and evening lectures.

A field camp will be established in nearby Randolph, NH, where students may reside during the field school. Those electing to use the field camp will need to provide their own tents and camping gear. An indoor kitchen with all the necessary supplies will be available for preparation of meals.

Accommodations are also available at nearby hotels and bed & breakfasts.

Academic credit at the undergraduate or graduate level is available through Plymouth State University, or individuals may participate as SCRAP volunteers.

All fieldwork and instruction will be directed by Dr. Richard Boisvert, New Hampshire State Archaeologist, assisted by Heather Rockwell and Abbie Young. The field school will conform to standards for archaeology set by the

# Officers and Board 2010

[The Board is seriously understaffed. Anyone interested in serving should contact the President.]

### President

Shirley Paustian sphavetrowel@myfairpoint.net

### Vice President

Bob Brinck bobrinck@aol.com

### Secretary

Candace Lewis candace.lewis@ccv.edu

### Treasurer

Charles Knight charles.knight@uvm.edu

### **Board of Directors**

Allen Hathaway hathaway56@myfairpoint.net

Brigitte Helzer bahelzer@gmavt.net

Raymond Rodrigues
Raymond\_Rodrigues@msn.com

### Administrative Coordinator

Georgeana Little rgtle@stoweaccess.com

### Journal Staff

Vic Rolando, Editor vrolando@maddog.net

Georgeana Little, Assistant Editor rgtle@stoweaccess.com



National Park Service.

For more information, contact Richard Boisvert at the NH Division of Historical Resources, 603-271-6433 or on the Web

athttp://www.nh.gov/nhdhr/SCRAP.htm

### Please renew your membership today

All VAS memberships are renewable as of January 1st.

	Membership Application/Renewal					
	□New	□ Renewal	☐ Address (	Change		
Name:						
Address:						
City/Town:			State:	Zip:	Country:	
Phone:		_Email:				

Category (please circle one):

R Individual-\$15

**F** Family-\$25 **SE** Senior-\$10 (65 or over)

**ST** Student-\$10 (must be full-time; include photocopy of student ID)

C Contributing-\$50	<b>L</b> Life-\$250	P Philanthropic-\$1,000				
<b>IN</b> Non-profit Insitutional	-\$25 <b>IP</b> Fo	r-profit Institutional-\$50				
Make check (US Funds) payable to: The Vermont Archæological Society  Mail to: PO Box 663, Burlington, VT 05402-0663						
You may print and mail this form to the address above or you may also renew on-line at <a href="http://vtarchaeology.org">http://vtarchaeology.org</a> .						
NOTE: The VAS does not sell the use of its n	nembership list. Howev	ver, we occasionally allow its free use by				
select organizations with announcements of s	pecific interest to VAS	members.				
Do you authorize us to share your mailing add	ress with such organiz	ations? □ YES □ NO				
Anyone wishing a membership card, please include a stamped, self-addressed envelope.  Georgeana Little						
Georgeana Little						

Vermont Archaeological Society